
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 7, 2022 

 

 
PRE-SOLICITATION NOTIFICATION 

 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) FOR BURNHAM YARD TRANSPORTATION PLANNING STUDY 

 
Description: The Colorado Transportation Investment Office (CTIO)1, a division of the Colorado 

Department of Transportation (CDOT), will be requesting proposals from qualified individuals 

or firms (the Consultant Team), interested in providing conceptual track design, noise/vibration 

analysis, and stakeholder and public meeting facilitation for the Burnham Yard study. This work 

will assist with the required Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) pre-National Environmental 

Policy Act (NEPA) analysis to relocate the Consolidated Main Line (CML) from its existing location 

adjacent to Interstate 25 (I-25) to Burnham Yard, add two Regional Transportation District (RTD) 

light rail lines, and preserve future right-of-way for Front Range Passenger Rail (FRPR). 

CTIO anticipates releasing this RFP solicitation in late April 2022 and will post it on the CTIO 

website at: https://www.codot.gov/programs/ctio/procurement/procurement.  

Please direct questions about the RFP to Pam Hutchins, CTIO Program Assistant, at:  
pamela.hutchins@state.co.us.   

CTIO assumes no obligation of any kind for expenses incurred by any interested respondent 

to this solicitation. CTIO reserves the right to reject any submittals and/or cancel the 

solicitation at any time.  

 
1 The Colorado High-Performance Transportation Enterprise (HPTE) doing business as the Colorado Transportation Investment Office 
(CTIO). 
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